
My CCSSEF Experience 

Why do I wish to continue being on the Cheshire County Shooting Sports Education 
Foundation?  I am avid supporter of the 2nd Amendment; I joined the NRA many 
years ago.  A few years ago, I decided one way I can support the 2nd Amendment was 
to become active in the Cheshire County Shooting Sports Education Foundation.  I 
joined CCSSEF at the beginning stage of the Indoor Range project and have 
continued an active role since.  Several years ago, I was appointed Treasurer of 
CCSSEF.  One of the deficiencies I noticed was the complete lack of a financial 
process which could be easily understood.   My experience as a Treasurer of Prime 
MLS for 12 years was very helpful in developing a Financial Reporting System for 
CCSSEF.  As a result, all CCSSEF Board of Directors currently receive detailed 
monthly statements.  As Treasurer I also noted there was no systematic method of 
establishing a yearly budget or a system to review monthly receipts and 
expenditures.  To set up an effective system a Finance Committee has been 
established and meets monthly to review the Finances and reports monthly to the 
Board of Directors.  CCSSEF established a Taxe Abatement Committee of which I 
chair to seek a property tax abatement from the City of Keene who originally gave to 
CCSSEF and now does not.  I believe I have the ability and interest to continue to 
contribute more to the Cheshire County Shooting Sports Education Foundation. 
Therefore, I ask for your support for my candidacy for the CCSSEF Board of 
Directors. 

Brief Background History 

I have a M.Ed. Degree and am currently an active New Hampshire Licensed Real 
Estate Broker for New Century Real Estate.  I taught for 10 years in the Monadnock 
Regional School District. Later, I left education to enter the real estate industry. My 
experiences include past President of 2 Major Franchise Real Estate Offices, 
manager of several offices in NH & VT, Public School Educator– 15 yrs., College 
Instructor, elected to 2 Terms in NH Legislature, elected to 5 terms to Keene Board 
of Education.  Currently I am serving as Treasurer of CCSSEF, a member of the 
PrimeMLS Board of Directors, current member of the Monadnock Region Board of 
REALTORS®, and a member of the NH Association of REALTORS®’ Public Policy 
Committee. I have been fortunate to have been awarded twice the Monadnock 
REALTOR of the year. 
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